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President’s report for meeting 05 September 2022 

 

We welcomed 19 people at our fun filled meeting on 5 th September, in-

cluding guests Helen Carwardine (who has applied for membership), Phil 

Cordery visiting from Southern Districts Rotary, and AG Kenn Williams.Phil 

gave us a brief introduction and pointed out that there were several Raffle 

books with tickets for sale around the tables, funds raised are to support 

ROMAC initiatives. AG Kenn Williams gave an insightful talk on the Jennifer 

Jones Challenge, which is a District 9455 initiative, and continued on to dis-

cuss some of the changes taking place within our District and Zone.  

The first was to explain that the major cause of the Redistricting in WA is based on maintaining a cost-

effective organisation, and as of 01 July 2023 all of WA will become District 9423. He then spoke on the 

Regionalisation project of Zone 8, covering Australia, New Zealand and Pacific Islands. An email will be 

sent to all members on where to access further information on this. This is a Pilot Project to be run from 

2023 to 2026, subject to a 67% YES vote at every stage from Club up to Region. The pilot project is to 

determine the way forward, and to trial and tweak the best way to do this. A major consideration for 

this project is to make Rotary less top heavy and reduce the cost structure. It is imperative that all mem-

bers read the information on this and participate in the voting at club level on 12 September 2022. 

Joyce asked Kenn to draw the door prize, which was won by Martin Houchin, Martin had Kenn draw the 

name for the Joker: Gail McCulloch was the recipient of a bottle of wine, and to a great sigh of relief 

from the room, did not draw the Joker. The kitty is now over $1400, and we are down to 8 cards! Nail 

biting stuff…. 

Colin entertained us with Happy Dollars, yours truly being the first offender, as I left my name badge at 

home! 

The President’s language challenge from last meeting proved to be just that. The question: “What is the 

Greek word for “Good Morning”?” The answer: Kalimera. This week we moved over to Japan, where the 

word for Hello, is “KONICHIWA”. Remember this for next Monday. We are truly becoming International 

with our language snippets from around the globe. Let me know if you would like to put the challenge 

out there. 

After thanking our guests for their attendance and contribution to the meeting, fellowship was enjoyed 

over tea, coffee, and some rather delicious biscuits. Thank you,  

Jim, for volunteering to bring our sweet treats for next week. 

 

 



 
  

 

Some pictures from the meeting on Monday 5 September 
 

 

Our meeting on 12 September is a Club meeting, and I urge you to attend. Amongst other important updates, 

Colin will give a demonstration on updating your profile on Club Runner; we will be holding a vote on the Re-

gionalisation project; and importantly: discussing and voting on our venue option post September. If you would 

like your voice and opinion to be heard and to count, please be there! 

 

Yours in Rotary Bev 

 

Phil Cordery, Ian 
Pittaway, Winston 
Marsh, Gail 
McCulloch and 
Colin McCulloch 

Helen Carward-
ine, Kerry Scott, 
Kenn Williams, 
and President 
Bev Moffat 

Llew Withers, 
Valerie Sim, 
John Sharp, 
Mal Bennett, 
and Jim Calcei 

Selwyn Castles, 
Joyce Smith, Betty 
Bright, Martin 
Houchin, and Mick 
Donnes  

Gail McCulloch won 
Joker bottle of wine, but 
not the jackpot, pic-
tured with Martin 

Martin Houchin 
won the Door Prize 
bottle of wine, pic-
tured with Joyce 
Smith  

Guests Kenn Williams, Hel-
en Carwardine and Phil 
Cordery with President Bev 
Moffat 



 

 September SPECIAL DATES 
 
07 - Jenny Calcei (Birthday) 
01 – Gail & Colin McCulloch (Anniversary) 
09 - Gillian Baker (Birthday) 
08 - Anne & George Lewkowski (Anniversary) 
30 - Bev & Charles Moffat (Anniversary) 
 

Club Calendar 
 
The next meeting is on Monday 12 September at the  
Royal Fremantle Golf Club at 6.00pm for 6.30pm. The 
topic for the meeting is a Club Meeting. Several im-
portant matters are to be discussed and a vote to de-
cide outcomes will be held 
You are welcome to bring partners or friends.   
 
 

Visitors are always welcome    

Come and enjoy great fellowship and friendship 

September 2022 

BASIC EDUCATION AND LITERACY   Month 



Support for PortCare 

A car load of blankets from West Perth Rotary and anoth-
er  lot from a lady in Wanneroo were picked up from on 
Sunday. In the pic is Lamy, Ian and Rebecca from Port 
Care.  



 



1. Two of the Golf Day prizes have been donated back 
to the Club by Kerry and Abby Parsons,  to sell and 
raise funds for the Club. These are: 

ROCKINGHAM GOLF CLUB 
2 vouchers entitling the bearer to 18 holes of 
Golf for 2 people including a cart. Vouchers ex-
pire on 31 December 2022, each voucher is val-
ued at $120.00 

  
MARGARET RIVER GOLF CLUB 
2 vouchers entitling the bearer to 18 holes of 
Golf for 2 people including a cart. Vouchers ex-
pire on 11 March 2025, each voucher is valued 
at $155.00. 

  
To purchase, please contact Bev Moffat 
on bev@travelandcruise.com.au or call 0412 621 845. 

  
2. RYLA 2023 applications are now open, see attached 
flyer 
  
3. Mill Point Rotary: BULLDUSTNBACK Trial 

This event will be held on 13 to 16 October 2022 
                Information and details available 
at: https://www.bulldustnback.com.au/ 

  

mailto:bev@travelandcruise.com.au
https://www.bulldustnback.com.au/


 

 

 

Jeff  Spickett 

My Indulgence 

Shell midden  



1. REGIONALISATION.   All about Rotary CREATING TOMORROW. 
 
Chris W last week gave an overview on the RI Pilot Project of Regionalisation to cover Rotary Dis-
tricts in Aust, NZ and the Pacific region, known as Zone 8. 
He highlighted the critical problems facing our Rotary world today, and the absolute necessity of 
making better decisions for our future. 
 
Our Zone 8 must approve participation in a 3 year pilot project to develop, test and evaluate anew 
regional approach to supporting and governing Rotary and Rotaract Clubs. This will commence from 
July, 2023. 
 
However, this can only proceed IF a 2/3rd majority of Clubs and Districts support the process. 
 
A YES vote will allow this to progress… a NO vote will consign us, as I see it, to struggling for 
relevance in a changing world. 
 
Club Presidents will  vote on behalf of their Club, but it is essential that Clubs get involved in the de-
cision making. 
 
We must cast our Club vote in the week commencing the 22nd of Sept, so if you have any ques-
tions, or comments, let Logan, Chris or I know. 
 
2. Melville Cockburn Chamber of Commerce Business After Hours. 
 
As a Member of the MC CofC , we are hosting this at Heathcote on Wed, 28th of September and 
Erin Madeley, PMM, will join with us. 
 
The theme is “the benefits for your business of working with Rotary”, and we will be show casing 
AxR good deeds of giving back to our community. 
 
The Good Grocer will also contribute, as a Club Sponsor, and provide the snack lines for the 50 or 
so who we hope will attend. 
 
This will also be in lieu of our regular Sundowner, so please make a note and hold the date for this 
event. 
Regular Sundowner times of 5.30-7pm. 



 

Rotary Club of Attadale 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Fellow Rotarians. 

The following outlines the process for the Aspiring Leaders Program. I need two things from 

our members to make this successful. 

1. Identify possible participants and provide their contact details to me after you have 

shared an outline of the program with them and they have shown interest 

2. Nominate yourself for one or more of the following positions:  

a. A buddy-mentor for the participants (staying in touch and escorting the ALP 

Member whilst they establish relationships within the club} 

b. Program coordinator  

c. Members willing to meet with the participants and share their 

business/professional background (easy role, not time consuming} 

d. Members willing to do some pro bono 'coaching' /’Mentoring’ with 

participants. Can be formal coaching or mentoring e.g., practical business 

experience advice  

Aspiring Leaders Program (ALP) 2022 – 2023 

PURPOSE 

• to provide 

• Coaching & mentoring to those aspiring to future leadership positions.  

•  personal development opportunities for aspiring leaders 

• network opportunities for aspiring leaders with other professionals 

• to bring at least two younger members into the RCA, for a period of 

two years. 

DESCRIPTION 
The Rotary Club of Attadale (RCA} will offer a two-year Aspiring Leaders Program (ALP) for a 

second year commencing in October 2022.  The ALP offers participants the invaluable 

professional and personal experience of being a member of highly respected community 

service organisation and developing leadership skills in the process. 

Participants will have access to significant mentoring experiences, one-to-one professional 

coaching sessions and will gain a range of experiences, including co-leading a community 

service event.  The Club will support each participant to attend and engage with the larger 

Rotary community.  

The first year of the program will focus on the skill development of ALP participants, with them 

being recipients of pro bono coaching, mentoring, training and development, through club 

members.  

In the second year, to further support participants with enhancing these skills, they will take on 

a club officer role and develop programs and opportunities within that portfolio area and /or 

lead, or co-lead, at least one local service activity. This as well as providing support to ALP 

members in their first year. 



 

 

 

Dear Colin, 
  
I hope this email finds you well. 
  
Due to unforeseen issues related to the COVID-19 pandemic, we've had to make the difficult deci-
sion to cancel the RYPEN Camp for September 2022. 
  
Unfortunately, we simply weren't able to get sufficient volunteer facilitators to run the camp in a safe, 
effective and fun way. 
  
We look forward to running the next RYPEN camp in May 2023. 
  
If you have any questions or would like further information, please don't hesitate to let me know.   
  
Yours in Service, 
Ian Ball 



Its not hard work. Four hours on a Sunday morning, collecting money or using 
an EFTPOS machine for entry to the parking, or directing cars to parking areas. 

 

Makers Market Parking Roster 





Rotary in Western Australia 
 

Jennifer Jones Imagination Challenge 
 

A program of education for Rotary Clubs that embraces best practice models on membership 

growth and public image from around Australia and the World 
 

 
 
 

Concept:  The sponsoring districts offer 5 places each 

on a program aimed at providing clubs with the skills 

and strategies to be relevant to their communities in the 

21st century. 
 

The project will include specific support and expertise 

for each of the participating clubs in accordance with 

their needs. 
 

Benefits:  Successful participating clubs will 

modernise, improve their public profile, and grow their 

membership. 
 

Terms:  This offer is open to clubs which are committed 

to modernising and improving value to members, and 

whose members have voted overwhelmingly to take 

part (75% or more in favour). 
 
 
 
 
 
Conditions: 

 

1.  Participate in the Club Citation program for 22-23, prioritising membership growth 

and club modernisation. 

2.  Participation in a Communities of Practice club development program and other 

training and development programs related to the project. 

3.  The club will, within 3 months of commencing the project: 

a.  update data on District website for all members to enable the club to monitor 

improvements in age, gender balance and other key metrics 

b.  update all club online presences to reflect a modern club profile. 

4.  The club will maintain one or more contemporary social media platforms. 

5.  The club will take action to reduce the cost of Rotary to members. 

6.  The club will take positive steps to making the club more relevant 
in their community 

a.  by identifying local community issues and targeting programs to these 
 
 

The measurable outcomes 

 
1.  Significant increase in membership 
2.  Significant reduction in average age 
3.   Significant improvement in demographic balance 

  

President Bev has already accepted the challenge on our behalf 
 
 




